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Police Civilian Review Panel 

November 10, 2022 

Fairfax County Government Center, The Forum 

Meeting Summary 

 

Panel Members Present: 

Cheri Belkowitz 

Jimmy Bierman 

Todd Cranford, Vice-Chair  

Dirck A. Hargraves, Chair  

Janell Wolfe 

Others Present: 

Steven Richardson, PCRP 

Sanjida Lisa, PCRP 

Community Members 

Government Officials 

 

The Panel held a reception to celebrate the opening of the Office of the Police Civilian Review Panel 

from 6:30 p.m. – 9:30 p.m. on November 10, 2022.  Reception attendees totaled more than 100 people 

and included current and former Panel members, staff from the Office of the Police Civilian Review 

Panel, other County leadership, and community stakeholders. Media was present and the event was 

recorded throughout the night.   

Participants heard remarks from:  

• Steven Richardson, Executive Director, Office of the Police Civilian Review Panel 

• Kevin Davis, Chief, Fairfax County Police Department 

• Jeffrey C. McKay, Chairman, Fairfax County Board of Supervisors 

• Bryan Hill, Fairfax County Executive 

• Steve Descano, Commonwealth’s Attorney and Former Panel Member 

• Dirck Hargraves, Chair, Police Civilian Review Panel 

• Richard Schott, Independent Police Auditor 

• Paul Killebrew, Deputy Chief of the Civil Rights Division, Special Litigation Section, United States 

Department of Justice  


